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Summer 2017 

103 Cedar Lane, Laurel Springs, NJ 08021 
Phone (856) 783-6525  Fax: (404) 891-7875 

E-mail: cedarlane@furloughhomes.org  |  Website: www.furloughhomes.org 

Lǘ ƛǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ Ƨƻȅǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǳǊ ƳƛǎǎƛƻƴŀǊȅ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ƛƴ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ǿŀȅǎ 
ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ  ²Ŝ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ŀ ƴƻǘŜ ŦǊƻƳ aŀǊƎȅ IŀƛƴŜǎΣ ǊŜǝǊŜŘ  
ƳƛǎǎƛƻƴŀǊȅ ǘƻ CǊŀƴŎŜΦ  ²Ŝ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŜƴƧƻȅ ŜȄŎŜǊǇǘǎ ƻŦ ƛǘ ŀƴŘ  

ƎƭƻǊƛŦȅ DƻŘ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŘƛŘ ŦƻǊ Iƛǎ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǇǊƻǾƛǎƛƻƴǎΧΦ 
 
Greetings my Dear Friend, 

 

I decided you deserve to read how the Lord has used and is using you folks at Cedar Lane 

in our lives up to today! People kept asking where we got our $ and I kept wondering too. 

So felt I needed to write down the story of our manna for folks who ask. What a wonderful 

God we have. 

 

We came state side with my cedar chest as the only furniture item and a few big boxes full 

of personal treasures as well as the trunks we had used to sail those many years ago. 

 

For the next 20 months we were graciously housed at Cedar Lane Missionary Homes in 

New Jersey. Living expenses were absolutely minimum during that time. Rent was as low 

as would cover the cost. 

 

Donations from day old bread to canned goods to weekly surprises from the Amish! (These 

dear folk took their wonderful food from fried chicken to homemade yogurt to pastry that 

made your mouth water to the Saturday market in our local area. At the end of the day, they 

donated ALL that was left to the missionary homes! I rarely bought food items in the local 

store.) 

 

The clothing room was overflowing constantly. I was able to help organize  

during our stay to give me something to do and of course replenish our  

wardrobe. 

 

As with clothing, unwanted furniture arrived often as donations. Knowing we had  

nothing, the directors would check with us to see if something interested us for our future 

home. By the time we moved to Penney Farms, we had almost 

every item we needed and only had to pay to have it moved! 

 

God has never failed us and does exceeding abundantly above! 

To Him be all the praise and glory. 

 
ά!ƴŘ Ƴȅ DƻŘ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǳǇǇƭȅ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜŜŘǎ ŀŎŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ Iƛǎ ǊƛŎƘŜǎ ƛƴ ƎƭƻǊȅ ƛƴ 

/ƘǊƛǎǘ WŜǎǳǎ.ò  Philippians 4:19 



Missionary Residents 
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Iõve talked to a number of people visiting Cedar Lane who being impressed said 
that if  they had $1 million they would start their own homes for missionaries. Bob 
Dawson didnõt have $1 million. He had a $15,000 inheritance from his parents. He 
bought a 300 acre golf  course and farmed it with the vision of  someday building 
homes for missionaries. 

 
We asked Charles Wright to give us a glimpse 
of  the years of  farming before even one house 
could be built for missionary use. (Charles is a 
true prayer warrior. He comes to our  
missionary prayer time every Tuesday morn-
ing to pray with our missionaries.) 

Continued on page 3 



 
 

òGod gave Pastor Bob Dawson and his wife, Estelle, the vision of a place missionaries  
could call home, live, rest and refresh themselves while on furlough to refocus and seek  
support. Having served the Mexican Indian Mission, Bob knew the value of a place to  
stay while on furlough. 
 
After he purchased the property on Blackwood-Clementon Road, he turned it into a corn,  
tomato and string bean farm. He was pastoring the flock at Christ Community Church at  
the time, and he had only one man, Ray Williams, working with him to plow, fertilize, plant  
and reap the corn crop. He recruited boys from Christ Community Church to move irrigation  
pipes, pick corn and to pick tomatoes and string beans. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Back then, around 1958 yellow corn was $.50 for 13 ears and white corn was $.55 for 13  
ears. Each weekend, we bagged bushels of 55 ears of corn packed with ice and Ray  
Williams drove it to the market in Philadelphia. 
 
Pastor Bob picked us up in his old converted bread delivery truck at 5:15 AM and we  
worked from 530 to 1230. Pastor Bob told us that the sugar in the roots of each stalk  
sweetened each ear as the sun nourished the corn. His son, Bob, Dick McCloy and the  
stronger boys took care of irrigation and my brother Jack and I picked tomatoes and  
string beans. 
 
Pastor Bob gave left over corn and tomatoes to my family every day. We appreciated his  
generosity.ó 

 
 
 
May we all be as willing to do the hard beginnings of  ministry as the Dawsons were. 

~Jim  

Continued from page 2 
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Praise and Prayer  

In the last few months weôve had two great work groups 
going to town on cleanups, organizing and gardening.  
Pilgrim Academy brought a dozen high school juniors 

and staff. The Perfecting Church in Sewell brought their 
own dozen teens and adult workers. These great kids 
worked at our food pantry, organized the clothing and 

household donation rooms, did trimming and gardening 
and broke up old unusable furniture to put in the dumpster. 

They worked hard on hot days and have helped  
make the property look fantastic.  

 
Praise the Lord for young people (and their leaders)  

willing to serve Him!  

~Praise the Lord for God working in people like Bob Dawson, who was willing to do the hard work it took to start Cedar 
Lane. 
 
~Our wonderful secretary, Barb Lentz, has had problems with her foot for a while now. She had an operation on it a few 
weeks ago. Please pray that the operation will bring full relief and healing. 
 
~Continue to pray for our missionaries by name as they always have many decisions to make regarding ministry back on 
the field, schedules to set up, children to start in college, and people and churches to make contact with.  (The names are 
on the 2nd page).  


